SKELTON PARISH COUNCIL
CHAIRMANS STATEMENT as delivered to the Annual meeting on May 11 2010
During the year to March 2010 the Council held its normal 6 bi-monthly meetings and one special meeting following the announcement of the Public Enquiry into the Grise wind farm planning application. The meetings were generally well attended by councillors although we did lose two councillors who were unable to attend meetings as required by statute and were therefore regarded as resigning as councillors. We thank them for their work when they were on the council. We are now looking for two ‘volunteers’, to be co-opted – this appears later on the agenda.
The normal work of the Council in the planning process and acting as liaison between the public and the highway authority has continued. There were no extremely contentious planning applications received during the year.
We have had two very successful campaigns during the year – both arising from the sequence of accidents on the bend at Rigg House on the Hutton to Carlisle road. With the assistance of CCC Richardson the entire road between the B5305 and the Black Lion at Durdar is now on the councils gritting map. Unfortunately the conditions last winter meant that many residents were unable to reach that road due to the lack of grit deliveries – that is a war to be waged in the near future I imagine.

Secondly on the bend at Rigg House itself there are now slow signs, bend signs and chevrons – in conjunction with the gritting there have been no recent accidents.

Following the withdrawal of the planning application for the Lamonby wind turbine application the application at Grise Wood went to Public Enquiry. Councillor Jolley attended and spoke on behalf of the council, re-iterating the points made in response to the initial application which were based on the concerns raised at the public meeting held at the time of that initial planning application.

The Community Plan is progressing. Many thanks to all those involved.
We are also progressing the ongoing suggestion of restoring the old signposts. As noted last year the initial quotations were extremely high but we have found an alternative local contractor who will undertake a slightly different form of restoration at a much more affordable cost. We continue to investigate.

The website ‘www.skeltonparish.co.uk’ is running but still little used. (1150 visits as at this morning). Please use this facility to enable us to justify expenditure on further development.
Several grants have been given during the year, these are detailed in the accounts – copies have been distributed. 

Finally, thank you to councillors and the clerk for their work and assistance during the year.
REPORT ON ACCOUNTS as delivered to the Annual meeting on May 11 2010
As I have said copies of the accounts are throughout the hall.

On the income side we have not increased the precept  - it has remained unchanged for the past four years.

On the expenditure side the accounts show the full details with the bulk of the expenditure being for community services and grants given to, mainly, village halls.

Our accumulated funds have reduced slightly to £11300, which is officially considered somewhat high in percentage terms but, in actual money, it is not a considerable sum and could, quite easily be reduced or even eliminated in the event of any major call on our resources. Our budget for 2010/11 anticipates higher expenditure on grants and community services

The accounts have been examined by the council’s internal auditor and found to be correctly prepared from the books and records. Thank you Mrs Bloomfield
Are there any questions on the accounts
(Note; there were no questions)
